
 

 

From the Principal ... 

SCHOOL OPINION SURVEYS 

The annual School Opinion Survey will be conducted between the 31
st
 of July and close on the 24

th
 

August 2018.  All families (previously a sample of families), school staff, and a representative sample of 
students will be invited to take part and share their opinions about what this school does well and how 
this school can improve.  

Access details for the Parent/Caregiver Survey will be sent home with students next week — these 
are not linked to individuals, and you cannot be identified in the survey results that will be reported back 
to the school, or by the department. 

The online survey will remain open until the 24
th
 August and should only take less than ten minutes to 

complete.                                                                                                                                                       

More information about the survey is available at:                                                                                        
www.education.qld.gov.au/schoolopinionsurvey/faq.html                                                                                                              
If any parents have any queries or concerns or wish to discuss anything, please feel free to contact                         
Mr James Leach (Principal) on 46 992 333.                                                                                                                           

YLbD{¢Ihwt9 /!t9w{ ς CwL5!¸ 

Kingsthorpe Capers was a great success!  Thank you to the parents and community members that 
attended and all those that volunteered their time or contributed in any way to making the day such a 
wonderful event.  I want to acknowledge the enormous amount of work that goes into preparing an event 
like this and I thank Penny Helverskov (Kingsthorpe Capers co-coordinator ) and the rest of the early 
years team for all their combined efforts in the weeks leading up to Capers.  

Dymocks Bookstore also donated over $500 worth of childrenôs books which we will add to our collection 
to give to our  ñStudents of the Weekò on parade. 
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PBL 
(Positive Behaviour for Learning)  

Expectation for Term 3 Week 6  
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Students of the Week, Term 3 Week 4 
         Congratulations to students recognised by their teachers and classmates with                                           

Student of the Week Certificates on 9th  August 2018. 

 

 

 

               

 

 

 

 

 

  

Prep A Charlee 

Prep /1 Eli 

Year 1  April 

Year 2 Jayden 

Year 2/3 Jorja 

Year 3/4 India 

Year 4  

Year 5 Aiden 

Year 5/6 Isobel 

Year 6  Alyssa 

                                ²ƘŀǘΩǎ hƴ                

 Monday and Thursday Uniform shop—Monday 8:30am-9:00am and Thursday 3:00pm-4:00pm 

Friday 17th August Free Dress Day— Drought Fundraiser—Gold Coin Donation 

Friday 17th August Kingaroy Observatory Excursion Year 2/3 

Thursday 23rd August  Book Week Dress up and parade 9:00am 

Friday 31st August Fathers Day Stall OSHC room 

Sunday 2nd September FatherΩs Day 

Friday 21st September Last day of Term 3 



 

 

COBB AND CO VISIT    On Friday the 10th of August we went on an excursion to Cobb 

and Co with the 2/3 class and the year 2 class. The year 2 class 

went on a small bus and the year 2/3 class went on a big bus. It 

took us about 20-25 minutes to get there. When we got there we 

were a bit late so some other classes and the man had to wait for 

us but when we got there we sat down on the grass and we lis-

tened to the man talk. After he was finished talking we watched 

other people come out and they did shows and dances and cere-

monies. When they were done the man told all the classes what 

they were doing first. We were doing boomerang throwing and 

spear throwing (ball throwing) When we got there we split up into 

two groups. First thing I did was spear throwing. After that I did 

boomerang throwing. After that we lined up and went to different 

games. Next we went inside and we went upstairs and we did some paper hand paintings and 

stone paintings. After all that, we went outside and had lunch. After lunch we watched differ-

ent shows and dances. After that we had two more activities. The first one we did was with Mr 

Carmody and the last activity was looking at different Indigenous stuff. After that we went to 

Alice in Wonderland to have a little play cause we had some spare time. After that we went 

back to school. I liked the boomerang throwing the best because we learnt how to kill animals  

and I think heaps of other classes would love it. 

By Locklan Ryan 

On Friday 10th August the 2/3, 2 and Yr 3/4 classes went to Cobb and Co. It took us 20-25 

minutes to get there. When we arrived we sat down and people came around with smoking 

grass. Then they did some dances and told some stories. There were other schools there so 

we all split up into groups. We did spear throwing and throwing boomerangs at fake                            

kangaroos and emus. We did that first. When we were done we did some games. One game 

was where one team has the ball and they have to throw it around to their team mates and if 

they drop it, itõs the other teams ball. Then we went to a different game, it was like dodge ball 

but one person would stand in the middle and the people on the outside would roll balls at 

them and if they got hit they were out. Then we went to a different game where you had to 

throw bean bags on mat. Then we went to the painting activity. We painted stones, paper 

hands and indigenous symbols. Then we went and had lunch. 

The Indigenous people came through again and did dances and 

told more stories. When they were finished some of the kids got 

too. After that we went where they showed us how they make 

music, fires and what they ate. When we were done we went to 

the gallery and learnt about what the indigenous people had 

and how they caught their food. Then we went to Alice in Won-

derland. When we got there we had a play on it, then we got on 

the bus and went back to school. 

By Linc Mccormick 
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On Tuesday 14 August, 33 bright and excited students hopped on the bus to head to Oakey.  After a short trip we arrived at 
McClean Care, CWA House where we performed for the residents, who enthusiastically applauded our performances.  We 
were then treated to a lovely morning tea provided by CWA House.  Our thanks goes to them for the provision of a lovely      

morning tea.   

After Morning Tea we headed to Oakey SS where we had lunch and a play on the equipment.  The older students were 

amazed at the size of the school.  My thanks to Oakey SS for being willing to host us for lunch on the day.  

In the afternoon we travelled over to Dr EAF McDonald Nursing Home at the Oakey Hospital and performed for the residents 
there.  We again were enthusiastically applauded for our performances and one of the staff commented that the residents 
needed to get our autographs as we would be on X Factor or The 
Voice.  After this performance we wearily travelled home and looked     

forward to heading home for the afternoon. 

My congratulations to the students on their fantastic  behaviour                    
throughout the day and for their wonderful performances.  I would also 
like to thank Chappy Sarah and Mrs M Turner for coming on the day and 

supporting our excursion.   

We will be performing again on Tuesday 30 October at 2:30pm in the 
school hall and look forward to seeing you there to hear our                    

performances. 

Kind regards,                                                                                                                 

Fiona Chapman  

 

Big Ted gets rescued 

from the roof at                          

Kingsthorpe Capers 

Day.                                                               

A great day for all who 

came along. 



 

 

P&C Fundraising 
Homestyle Bake  

Pie Drive 
PICK UP REMINDER 

TUESDAY 21st AUGUST  

3:00pm and 4:00pm 
from the Sport Hall.  
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3ÔÁÌÌ 

FRIDAY 31 st  of 

AUGUST  

Itõs time to spoil the            

special men in our                     

childrenõs lives! 

Our Fatherõs Day 

Stall will be held on 

Friday 31st of August 

in the OSHC room. 

ALL GIFTS are 

$5.00 each.   
 

 

DROUGHT FUNDRAISER – FREE DRESS DAY 

           Friday (17th August) Free Dress Day  

All monies raised will go towards helping drought stricken                       
farmers.  Students are asked to make a gold coin donation,            
additional donations will also be accepted.   Donations can be 

made to the P&C box in the administration office. 
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Students travelling to the Kingaroy Observatory will be 
required to be in school uniform for the excursion. 
Students may come to school dressed in free dress 
clothes and can change into school uniform in the 
afternoon prior to getting on the bus. 
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There will be a special parade Thursday 23rd August at 9:00am 

for Book Character Dress Up. A book prize and certificate will 

be awarded for the winner in each class. A certificate will be 

awarded to the runner up in each class.                                                                     

THERE WILL BE NO PARADE AT 2:30 



 

 


